
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings to y’all again, I am getting ready to head back to Arkansas with friends. 

 

We had a nice September meeting after our two-month summer break.  There were 31 members in attendance 

and 3 guests.   It was very good to see many of you at our September meeting.  

 

Our guest speaker was Captain Darin Griem.  He is presently the Court House Commander. Captain Griem 

shared some good information on his present command and also talked about the changes being made at the 

R.C.C.C. Branch Jail and other happenings around the Sheriff’s Department.   

 

Chaplain Mindy dropped off some flyers for the Chaplaincy  “Run with the Cops” event that will be held this  

Sunday, September 17th, at Miller Park.  Hopefully, some of you were able to attend. 

 

As I mentioned at the beginning of this message, I will be on a work/vacation in Arkansas and will not be 

here for our October meeting.  I put a call out for a volunteer to chair our October meeting as our VP John 

Woodhouse had prior commitments. Fortunately the fabulous Secretary Kathy Shannon responded that 

she would be very happy to handle the meeting. (Like I said, Fabulous Kathy, is there anything she can’t  

handle?)  Thank you, Kathy, so very much.  

 

In October, we hope that a couple of 711 Club members will accept two of the openings for two year terms 

for board of directors positions.  Board members Larry Jarvis and Judy Denton will be termed out.  I thank 

you both for working with us over the past two years.   

 

Since I’m out of town, I see y’all at the November meeting. 

 

President Richard Madrigal 
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September Birthdays: 

2. Lee Dean 

4. George Lewis, Gil Magness 

7. Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler  

8. Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 

9. Pat Toland     

12.  Jack Vining 

14.  Bob Etzler, Marcie Stamm 

16.  Bob Weil     

17.  Mike  DeVilbiss 

20.  James E. Smith  

23. Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton, 

 John McGinness 

24. Dave Hash  

25. John Calava 

26. Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen 

27. Dennis Eichmeyer 

28. John W. Smith    

29. Del Foster 

 

 

Sept. & October Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

711 Club  PO Box AE 

Yuba City, CA 95992  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

HOLIDAY PARTY  

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017 

 

 THE 711 CLUB INVITES YOU TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY  AT THE 

 HILTON HOTEL, 2200 HARVARD STREET, SACRAMENTO—  FOLSOM ROOM 

 ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017. 

SOCIAL HOUR: 6:P.M. 

DINNER: 7:00 P.M. 
 COST: $37.00, RSvP DEADLINE: November 29, 2017 (Payment must be received 

 by this date),  THERE WILL BE A NO HOST BAR  

MENU: 

Mixed Field Greens with Tomato, Cucumber and Carrot w/choice of Ranch or Italian 

Vinaigrette Dressing 

Chicken Breast Stuffed w/Pancetta, Caramelized Apple and Onion, Mascarpone Cheese 

White Cheddar Whipped Potatoes, Fresh Winter Vegetables  

Or 

Butternut Squash Ravioli w/Sage Alfredo 

Fresh Winter Vegetables 

Wheat and Sourdough Rolls w/butter 

Black Forest Torte 

Starbucks Coffee and Tazo Tea 

 

THE 711 CLUB WILL BE COLLECTING TOYS AND GAMES FOR THE TOY PROJECT.   

October Birthdays: 

 

2. Owen Cater,  Bryan Munn  

3. Bob Kamena 

4. Howard Weaver 

5. James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

6.   Robert G. Smith, Scott Ogden 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

14. James Dodson 

17. William Myers 

22. Fred Ross 

23. Gary Day 

24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker, 

 Robert Denham 

25. Sue Paulson 

26. Darrin Hashisaka 

27. Randall Williams 

28. Ron Mortenson, Lance Lane 

29. Ralph Blasingame, Simon Perez, 

 Joe Whaley, Alicia Biggers 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen,  

David Duckett, Hal Smith 
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: September 13, 2017  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

Meeting was called to order at 12:04 p.m. by President Richard Madrigal.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Lunch was served at 12:13 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

X President Rich Madrigal              NP  Judy Denton 

X Vice President: John Woodhouse        X Tom Guichard 

X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon         NP JoAnn Lee 

X  Secretary: Nancy Gust               X Larry Jarvis    

X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault          X Don Nelson  

X Past President: Earl Evans              X Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present:   31               Guests:       3  New members:   None 

 

Guest Speaker:  Captain Darin Griem-Commander of Courthouse Security 

 

Captain announced that Sheriff Jones is not running for re-election and no one has thrown their hat in the ring yet. 

$80 million has been approved for new buildings at RCCC which will include a new booking, medical and 

other areas. 

Because of AB109 a staffing study was done and it stated RCCC was understaffed.  Now they just have to wait 

for the County to come up with funding. At this time, RBF is closed because of a decrease in inmate population (AB 

109). 

There are more rehabilitation programs at RCCC because AB 109 includes funding for inmates breaking horses. 

The County is also looking at building a new Courthouse and moving the Headquarters building to house all of 

downtown, north and detectives to one location. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in Newsletter.  

Sunshine Report: Ill – Larry Bowler’s wife broke her back (in Hawaii); Pat O’Neal’s wife had carotid artery  

 surgery and is doing well; Spike Murphy is recovering from heart surgery 

Deaths - Glen Lewis, Charles Patton, David Koontz. Irving Englehardt, Rich Covey, Cyrus 

Wooddell (father of Bill Wooddell) retired LA Deputy Sheriff and Bob French. 

Old Business:   

1. When we meet in October we will be opening up nominations for our 2018 officers and two board of director  

positions. President Richard Madrigal, Vice-President John Woodhouse, Secretary Nancy Gust, Treasurer Kathy  

Shannon, Sgt at Arms Sam Gault will be running again. We will need two (2) replacements for Judy Denton and Larry 

Jarvis on the Board of Directors as their terms are expiring and they cannot run again. 

2.    The 711 Club Holiday Dinner will be held on Wednesday, December 13th, at the Hilton Hotel off Arden Way.  

Flyers were available at the September Meeting and included in the October Newsletter which will be out shortly. This 

event is a pre-pay event.  It is $37 per person and tickets are on sale now. The final deadline date is Wednesday, No-

vember 29, 2017. 

3.   Chaplain Mindy dropped off a flyer for “Run with the Cops” in Miller Park on Sunday, September 17.  She also 

advised the Chaplaincy will not be doing the motorcycle ride next year. 

4. _Mike Devilbiss dropped off a flyer for the 32nd Annual Northern California Law Enforcement Collectors Show and 

the Menlo Park and Ripon Police Emergency Vehicle Show and Recruitment Fair. October 7, 2017 at the Ripon  

       Community Center with doors open 9:00 am to 2:00 pm, $5 admission fee. 

 

Minutes continued page 4. 



Next Meeting -  October 11th, 2017 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, October 5th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Meeting Minutes continued from Page 3 

New Business:  

 

1. The 711 Club Board of Directors met on September 6, 2017.  At that time, they discussed making a donation to the 

Bob French Memorial in the amount of $500 and approved a motion on approval by the attorney.  Kathy made the  

donation on September 6th. 
 

2.     At the above meeting, the board also talked about revising the by-laws to make all the club officers except the  

President to have voting rights.  The current by-laws/articles are written that only the six board of directors, with the 

Vice-President as the tie-breaker can vote.  It is hard to get a quorum to vote on issues.  Once the by-laws are revised 

they will be distributed to all members for review after which a membership vote will be made whether to adopt the 

changes. 
 

3. We also received thank you notes from Vicky Smith (wife of Bob Smith) thanking everyone for their participation 

in the Parkinson’s Walk which raised $37,000 and from Linda O’Connor’s family for the death benefit. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:20 p.m.       

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for October were won by:  Mike Harrold, Bill Kramer and Clem Meier. 

    

Next Meeting: October 11, 2017 – SPOA, 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

